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        August 15, 2022 

 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

 

Honorable Michelle L. Phillips 

Secretary 

New York State Public Service Commission 

Three Empire State Plaza 

Albany, NY 12223-1350 

 

Re:  Case Nos. 22-G-0081 and 22-G-0082 - Tariff filing by New York State Electric & Gas 

Corporation and Rochester Gas and Electric Corporation to Make Revisions to its Gas Tariff 

Schedule, P.S.C. No. 90, and P.S.C. No. 16, to Eliminate Provisions Regarding Outdoor Gas 

Lighting. 

Dear Secretary Phillips: 

  

The enclosed cancellation supplements, issued by New York State Electric & Gas Corporation 

(“NYSEG”) and Rochester Gas and Electric Corporation (“RG&E”; together the “Companies”), are being 

transmitted for filing in compliance and accordance with Appendix 7-H (electronic tariff filing system) of 

the New York State Public Service Commission’s (“PSC” or “Commission”) Codes, Rules and 

Regulations (16 NYCRR Appendix 7-H).   

 

Supplement No. 51 to PSC No. 16 – Gas 

Supplement No. 32 to PSC No. 90 – Gas  

 

Purpose and Overview of the Filing 

The Companies are filing cancellation supplements to pending leaves that were to become 

effective October 1, 2022.  The Companies have had conversations with Department of Public Service 

Staff, and determined to cancel the proposed revisions and keep the existing provision in place.   

 

Publication 

The Company requests that the requirement of § 66(12)(b) of the Public Service Law and 16 

NYCRR §720-8.1 as to newspaper publication be waived. 

 If there are any questions concerning this filing, please call me at (607) 644-8773. 

 

       Sincerely, 

         
Lori A. Cole 

Manager – Regulatory & Tariffs 

Rates and Regulatory Economics Department 

 

Enclosures 

 

 Received: 08/16/2022 


